

## **AREA 2 ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE**

John E. Howard | 4400 Shell Street | Capitol Heights, MD 20743 | 301-952-6584 | https://offices.pgcps.org/area2

February 9, 2024

Dear Thomas Johnson - Jaguar Nation Family,

I hope this message finds you well. I am writing to inform you of a temporary change in leadership at

TJ- Jaguar Nation. Our esteemed Principal, Dr. Kia Cadet, will be on medical leave until June. During this period, we are fortunate to have Mr. Marcus Young stepping in as the Acting Principal to ensure the continued smooth operation of the school.

Mr. Young brings a wealth of experience and dedication to education, having served in various leadership roles throughout his career. His commitment to fostering a positive learning environment and supporting both students and staff aligns seamlessly with the values of TJ - Jaguar Nation.

As Acting Principal, Mr. Young will oversee day-to-day operations, collaborate with our dedicated teaching and administrative staff, and maintain the high standards of education, climate, and culture Dr. Cadet initiated. He is eager to work closely with all stakeholders to ensure a seamless transition and support students, parents, and staff during Dr. Cadet's absence.

Please join me in welcoming Mr. Marcus Young to the school community. We are confident that his leadership will contribute to the continued success and positive atmosphere that defines TJ-Jaguar Nation.

If you have any questions or concerns during this period, please feel free to contact Mr. Young at Marcus. Young@pgcps.org. We appreciate your understanding and support as we navigate this temporary transition.

Wishing Dr. Cadet a swift and full recovery, and looking forward to continued success under Mr. Young's capable leadership.

Sincerely,

Maryam Thomas, Ed.D. Acting Instructional Director